Honeywell

Honeywell
101 Columbia Rd
Morristown, NJ 07962

April 23,2015

Bruce J Terris

Carolyn Smith Pravlik
Kathleen L. Millian

Terris, Pravlik & Millian, LLP
1121 12™ Street NW
Washington, D.C. 20005-4632

Subject: Annual Notice to Stakeholders/Utilities
SA-5 Consent Decrees

This letter documents Honeywell’s compliance with the obligation to provide an annual update notice to
New Jersey One Call and other underground alert hotlines regarding site conditions and activities at Site
079 (Ciasulli Property), pursuant to paragraph 81 of the Consent Decree Regarding Sites 79 and 153
South. The update letters are being transmitted to New Jersey One Call as the appropriate underground
utility hotline in New Jersey, and also to the individual utility companies with services in the area of the
Ciasulli Property. Copies of the notification letters are attached for reference. Honeywell provided
previous annual notification letters to stakeholders, including utility entities, on April 22, 2014.

In 2014, post-remediation sampling was performed and results were included in a Post-Treatment
Sampling Results Report submitted to the NJDEP in February 2015. Following sampling, restoration of
the asphalt pavement was completed by grouting each soil boring location with bentonite-cement mix and
repairing the pavement with asphalt patch. Based on the remedial actions completed and post-treatment
sampling results, no further post-remediation soil or groundwater sampling is anticipated. Post-
remediation cap inspections and reporting will continue under the existing Deed Notice, Remedial Action
Soil Permit, and Long-Term Monitoring Plan.

The notification letters will also be posted on a web site, as specified in paragraph 81 of the Consent
Decree Regarding Sites 79 and 153 South and paragraph 104 of the Consent Decree Regarding
Remediation of the New Jersey City University Redevelopment Area. Honeywell is currently using the
following web site to provide information on the status of the chromium remedial actions:
www.jerseycitychromiumcleanup.com.

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 973-455-4003.

Since?ely,
\
/J ohn J{ Morris
Remediation Director
Attachment: copies of utility notification letters

JIM:jh/sg

cc: (electronic copy)
Joseph Clifford - Amec Foster Wheeler
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Michael Daneker — Arnold & Porter LLP
Jeremy Karpatkin — Arnold & Porter LLP
Robert Ciasulli - Bob Ciasulli Auto Group
William Hague — Honeywell

Maria Kaouris — Honeywell

Resa Drasin — Woehling and Freeman
Robert Woehling — Woehling and Freeman
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